PPCMA Update 01-24-08

Dear PPCMA Members:

Finance Committee (01-22-08)

The meeting was chaired by Don Crocker. Following approval of minutes, the Finance Committee then considered four capital requests (AFEs). The projects approved below will next go to the PPOA Board for final approval.

Construction of New Boat Launching Dock ($5,290 "new" capital)

This project is to build a 5' x 30' dock next to the existing boat ramp. The project includes $3,700 for the dock, $750 for bumper poles, $140 for tie downs and $700 to remove and dispose of an existing "treated wood" platform at the site which currently poses an environmental issue. The project was approved unanimously.

Street Sweeper ($20,000 "replacement" capital)

This project is to replace an old street sweeper that was purchased in about 2002, and has not been operable for some time. Richard Drake of Infrastructure was present to support Mitch Tyra in this purchase. Infrastructure feels the use of this piece of equipment should be a component of the overall road maintenance program. While Mitch did not have the previously requested "lease versus purchase" analysis prepared, the group did verbally run through figures that suggest the purchase does make sense, based on estimated usage and current lease rates. This AFE was approved in a 3 to 2 vote of Finance. This approval was for a new street sweeper, which carries a warranty of one year or 300 operating hours. There was extensive discussion about the need to have thorough AFE packages developed, with all necessary elements included in the write ups. Michael agreed.

A guest brought up the point that since the existing street sweeper had been basically a piece of junk when purchased, calling this a replacement project was equivalent to PPOA buying a $500 worn out used truck out of the newspaper want ads, and coming back in five years and replacing it with a new $35,000 truck as "capital replacement", which does not seem proper. Sally Baker, a former Board member, said back when the Street Sweeper had been purchased, PPOA had virtually no money. The chairman acknowledged the concern over replacement and basically said the GM has to make sure that sort of thing doesn't happen.

Kitchen Equipment Replacement ($60,000 "replacement" capital)

This project, approved unanimously, includes purchase of replacement fryer banks, a Hobart mixer, a Deli Slicer, Convection Ovens, a Turbo Steamer, a Griddle Stand, a Plate Chiller, Counter Tops and some refrigeration. Michael Bartholomew emphasized that this project will not increase kitchen efficiency, but is safety related. He could not explain why these safety related items had not been addressed sooner. Don Crocker stressed the need to know what else is out there "in the weeds" that is safety related. Michael added that at some point PPOA will need an overall plan for renovation of the kitchen area.

One committee member pointed out how positive the food quality and service had been lately, and added that it would be beneficial for Finance members to actually walk through the kitchen and first hand see the needs. The committee felt this approach would be helpful on other projects also, before they get to the AFE approval stage. The same committee member added that he understood PPOA did not actually have a Plate Chiller, and that item might actually be new capital. 

Clubhouse Renovation ($42,300 "replacement" capital)

Sally Baker brought forth an AFE to paint, replace ceilings, trim work, molding, texture and drywall repair the Lobby, Library and Hallways of the Clubhouse. Furniture costs (in the $30,000 to $40,000 range) are not included in the $42,300 figure as a third furniture bid is now being sought. Wayne Milsap's bid had come in considerably higher than Edwards Construction's bid, by about $20,000 on a comparable basis. The GM had phoned Milsap to see if he could reduce his bid, which he could not do significantly. The House Committee, specifically Raye Travis, expressed great concern as to whether or not Edwards could perform to the same level as Milsap. Don Crocker felt that PPOA needs to get on with the Clubhouse repair and that the amount of money spent in the last few years on the Clubhouse is minuscule in comparison to the asset value. Raye Travis said that the Clubhouse entry is pathetic, and that we need to get something worthy of Pecan Plantation! While PPOA's maintenance man, Gary Lawson, felt Edwards could perform, it was decided that AFE approval be tabled until a meeting with Edwards could take place and Finance representatives could take a walk through with the House Committee to better understand the project.  The project will likely be considered in a special meeting once these two steps have taken place.

Bob Osterling then reviewed the December Financials, which may be viewed at the link below.

http://www.ppcma.org/PP_Info/Misc_Info/PPOA_Financial_Information/Dec_07_Financials.pdf

Bob commented that member assessments were 2,812 versus 2,808 budgeted. Total revenues were down by $34,589 YTD to budget. On a YTD basis, revenues were down as follows: Road Maintenance Fees by $9,000, Building Permits by $2,675, $12,696 for the Inn and $14,699 for the Marina. The Marina is being hit hard by cheaper gas being available elsewhere such as the Granbury Brookshires on Highway 144. Gasoline volume was down by 3,400 gallons in December alone. Golf revenue was down for December by $5,080 to budget due to weather. On a positive note, F&B revenue was $3,880 over budget YTD. 

On a net profit basis, F&B was positive $4,785 versus a budgeted loss of ($2,147). Overall, PPOA had a monthly net income of $24,173 versus a budget of $18,422. The ending Reserve & Replacement Cash Account balance was $1,971,334.

The meeting adjourned.

PPOA Board Workshop (01-23-08)

Gary Guffey opened the meeting with all Directors present except Frank Andrews and Ron Keeney.

Gary began by announcing that about ten days earlier, PPOA has filed three separate Partial Motions for Summary Judgments in the RV Lawsuit. The first Motion is to prove that the Plaintiffs have no legal case involving Waiver of Estoppel or Latches, the second Motion is to recover legal expenses through November 19th, 2007, and the third Motion is to clarify that the Lawsuit is only about RVs, as the Board has made no decision on anything other than RVs. A hearing is expected in February.

Nominating - Lynda Tomlinson introduced the Board candidates present, and mentioned the upcoming Channel 28 interviews, a Wine & Cheese from 4 to 6 pm at the Clubhouse on the 27th and a Breakfast Club event for the candidates on February 6th.

Membership - Marilyn Jones reported that the current membership is 2816, up 14 from November. The committee will propose removal of language from the Committee Resolution  that states that the committee "approves" membership applications, as they in fact do not. Gary clarified that it is not required that a new member attend the Membership Orientation to be considered a "member in good standing" as long as dues are being paid, but it is necessary to obtain a vehicle gate entry tag.

By-laws - Joe Westover presented the Board with a final product on Chapter 17 of the Rules & Regulations that deals with the ACC. He asked the Board to study the proposal in detail. The Board will meet with Joe and Bob Ziemski at their next regularly scheduled (closed to visitors) Monday morning Board meeting to go over the language in detail.

Finance - Don Crocker covered December operational performance, citing PPOA as being $18K ahead of plan profit, but $18K below labor costs. He cautioned that in an organization, when labor costs go down, it could be due to either being more efficient, no longer performing some functions or simply delaying work. For the first time in recorded history, a F&B revenue increase made it to the profit line, and F&B actually had a positive month in December. He cautioned, however, that one month does not make a trend. 

He then reviewed the four capital items that were discussed (see Finance Meeting above); the Marina docks, Kitchen Equipment, the Clubhouse renovation and the Street Sweeper.

Regarding the Clubhouse project, he mentioned the large difference between bids. A walk through with Edwards Construction will occur, to make sure he understands the scope of work involved.

On the Street Sweeper, there was a difference of opinion vocalized between Mr. Crocker and Mitch Tyra as to exactly when the old street sweeper now being replaced had actually been used last. Don stated that Infrastructure does support purchase of the equipment as part of the overall Road Maintenance program. However, he said that while Finance had approved the AFE with a 3 to 2 vote, he was not convinced that the rent versus buy analysis had been proven yet. He informed the Board that Mitch Tyra had been asked to provide such an analysis to Finance as part of the AFE process, and had not. He recommended that the Board ask for the analysis prior to final approval. Furthermore, he informed Mitch that such analyses need to be in writing as part of the AFE process, not verbal. Mitch responded that to rent the equipment would cost $9K per year, versus a $20K purchase. Gary instructed Mitch to provide a written rent versus purchase analysis.

A question was asked from the audience, what if a  junk truck is purchased one year, as was the case with the existing Street Sweeper, and a few years later management comes in with a replacement proposal to purchase a brand new $35,000 truck, in essence circumventing inclusion of the purchase in the $50,000 annual spending limitations on new capital contained in the By-laws by calling it replacement? Gary responded for the Board that while they can't be responsible for things that were done wrong in the past, they can hold current management accountable to make sure that does not happen. Bob Lowrey stressed that the litmus test for replacement is whether or not the asset to be replaced is in fact an existing PPOA asset. In this case, PPOA has a street sweeper. It is being replaced.

Another visitor asked why, when the issue of replacement versus new is questionable, a list is not simply developed and presented to the general membership for approval. The person went on to say that people will make the right decisions when provided sound reasons for such purchases. Gary responded that the Board is elected to make such decisions and simply cannot be taking everything to the membership for approval. As part of the annual budget process, new items are identified and counted against the $50,000 annual limit. This year, new capital is about $29,000.

Mr. Crocker also mentioned the committee was working on their resolution and a better description of what "replacement capital" means.

ACC - Bob Zeimski reported on five new house permits. The committee is working on a policy regarding single lot assessments, and considering if and how "above ground pools" should be addressed in the Rules & Regulations.

LENMO - Ron Keeney was not present to provide a report. Lynda Tomlinson said she had missed the last LENMO meeting and thus could provide no update.

Marina - Duggan Smith briefly reviewed the dock project. 

Gary asked about the status of obtaining an extension on the BRA lease at the Marina. Michael said BRA had turned PPOA down because the lease still has about five years left on it, and that is too far out for them to grant an extension at this point. This extension is necessary to underpin land required with the proposed long term plan to add additional wet slips to the current Marina. While BRA does not have the same sense of urgency that PPOA has, Michael did say he would attempt to reopen the dialogue with BRA and possibly get them out to look at what PPOA is wanting to do. It was pointed out that a project to add new wet slips would exceed the new capital limit of $50,000, and would have to go to a membership vote. 

The need to go forward with the current and much smaller dock project now, for safety and environmental reasons, without waiting on the BRA lease extension was explained. 

Grounds - Larry Wilkins said this month's committee meeting had been at the Front Circle, where together with the Green Thumb Garden Club, 3000 bulbs, Mando grass sprigs and 16 Red Buds were planted, along with the placement of 2000 pounds of mulch for weed control. Additional workdays are scheduled for January 26th, 28th and 30th, with 10:00 am start times. Any volunteers would be appreciated. Larry said there are still three Memorial Red Bud Trees available for purchase, for a $125 donation.

Safety & Security - Carl Chaney reported that last month there were 53 citations issued, 37 to members and 16 to guests or contractors. Only one appeal occurred, involving a case where an individual was bitten by a loose dog. Mitch said the dog had been quarantined by the Sheriff's office and subsequently released. PPOA was now moving forward with the enforcement of an internal rules violation and fine.

It was explained that non member access through the gate is limited to those either called in by members or on an official list of employees of PPOA, the Anthonys or the Commercial Center. Mitch noted that the Doctor and Dentist can phone patients in that need to come to their office. Monty Lewis said the Board is well aware of the access issue and that there is no perfect world.

Carl mentioned that for members that are delinquent on payment of fines, their gate entry tags WILL BE DEACTIVATED. The member only gate is a privilege. Mitch said a list of those members that are 90 days delinquent is being compiled and their tags will be deactivated. He said recently he merely had to threaten a delinquent member with such a deactivation to get the member to pay up.

Golf - Michael Bartholomew said the committee has formed a subcommittee to develop an  RFP to send to 12 architects, that will lead to the selection of an architect for the Golf Course Master Plan.

House - Sally Baker said the committee had voted to go with the lower clubhouse bid (see above) but that the walk through with Edwards Construction would happen first. Once this project is completed, they plan on laying the "excess carpet" PPOA has on hand.

Airport - Dick Carmichael said they are finally getting close to a plan to deal with drainage issues on the PPOA owned land near the runway. Mitch said a structural engineer has determined the size of steel used in the taxiway bridge and is now developing a load rating to be posted on signage at the bridge. He confirmed work is underway on the drainage issue.

Horseowners - Michael Bartholomew said the committee is waiting on the outcome of negotiations with the Anthonys regarding a land swap near the stables, and some stable improvements.

Infrastructure - Michael Bartholomew reported that a Road Maintenance Plan is underway.

Quicksilver Issues Resolution Team - Bob Lowrey said this team, comprised of Ronnie Rone, Don Saint, Gary Gaines and Josh Rosenfeld, all folks with oil & gas experience, has been formed to work with Quicksilver on specific issues. Quicksilver wants to work with PPOA. Noise abatement at the Compressor Plant is near completion. Five new wells will be drilled across the river between the dam and the Front Gate. Quicksilver is also building a System Control Facility in Fort Worth that will use SCADA technology to monitor operations remotely. This will provide a 24/7 single point of contact in the future.

The meeting adjourned.

PP VFD&EMS Board of Directors Changes

Rip Van Winkle has now formally replaced Ted Gostkowski, who passed away in November, as a member of the PP VFD & EMS Board of Directors. Also, PPCMA has just learned that Dana Segler recently submitted a Letter of Resignation from the PP VFD & EMS Board. We do not know how this position will be filled. 

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

Kate Dodd

John Gehring

Steve Haines

Ray Stallings

Dan White
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